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THE NEXT ISSUE WILL BE #100

This will be a special colour issue, and every reader is invited to contribute.
See page 4 for more information. - The deadline is August 20th.

Anybody who wants to copy an item from this newsletter is welcome to do so. - Please acknowledge
The Canadian Aerophilatelist as the source, and send a copy of any publication in which the reprinted material
appears to the editor.
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EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE and RESPONSIBILITIES

President: Steve Johnson, 787 Wharncliffe Road S., London, Ontario N6J 2N8

Telephone: 519 913 1834 E-mail: steverman@rogers.com
Tony Hine, 125-720 King Street West suite #109, Toronto M5V 3S5
Telephone: 416 649 7045 E-mail: tonyhn6@gmail.com
Secretary-Treasurer: Brian Wolfenden, 203A Woodfield Drive, Nepean, Ontario K2G 4P2
Telephone: 613 226 2045 E-mail: bjnepean@trytel.com
Western Chapter Representative: Dave Brown, P.O. Box 1683, Grand Forks, BC VOH 1HO
Telephone: 250 442 2744 E-mail: dgbrown id@shaw.ca
Members at Large: David Crotty, P.O. Box 16115, Ludlow, KY 41016-0115, U.S.A.
Telephone: 859 462 6995 E-mail: decrotty@yahoo.com
Walter Herdzik, 104 Cantrell Drive S.W., Calgary. Alberta T2W 2M6
Telephone: 403 238 7845 E-mail: herdzikw@telus.net
Neil Hunter, 1F - 293 Perry Street, Port Perry, Ontario L9L 1S6
Telephone; 905 985 8848 E-mail: n.h.hunter@sympatico.ca
New address >> Gord Mallett, #202 - 1966 Durnin Road, Mission Creek Towers, Kelowna, BC V1X 722
New number >> Telephone: 250 868 8848 Email: gdmall@telus.net

David Whiteley, 303 - 91 Willowdale Cres., Winnipeg, Manitoba R2J 3E6
Telephone: 204 947 9904 E-mail: davidwhiteley531@hotmail.com
Past Presidents: Chris Hargreaves, 4060 Bath Road, Kingston, Ontario K7M 4Y4

Telephone: 613 389 8993 E-mail: hargreavescp@sympatico.ca
Major (Ret) R.K. "Dick" Malott, CD, 1275 Richmond Rd - Apt 610, Nepean, Ontario K2B 8E3
Fax: 613 B29 7673 Telephone: 613 829 0280 E-mail : toysoldier@sympatico.ca
Webmaster - Steve Johnson Editor - The Canadian Aerophilatelist - Chris Hargreaves
Snowbird covers - Dick Malott Index to The Canadian Aerophilatelist - Gord Mallett

Revisions to The Air Mails of Canada and Newfoundland: Two sections are now available for peer review:
Section 5: Government and Other Airmail Covers of Canada - contact Dick Mcintosh mcintosh47 @sympatico.ca
Section 17: Canadian Air Mail Rates, Domestic and International - contact David Crotty decrotty@yahoo.com

For information on other sections, contact the editor-in-chief, Neil Hunter (address above).

CAS CALENDAR

BNAPEX 2014 - August 29" to 31 Baltimore, U.S.A. - Annual exhibition and convention of the British North
America Philatelic Society (BNAPS). For further information see www.bnaps.org

AEROPHILATELY 2014 - American Philatelic Center, Bellefonte, Pennsylvania - September 12! to 14,
The American Air Mail Society is organizing this all air mail show. - International exhibits, talks, dealers, access
to the library of the American Philatelic Society. Full details at www.americanairmailsociety.org

CALTAPEX 2014 - CALGARY - October 17th to 19" 2014. - www.calgaryphilatelicsociety.com
Annual show of the Calgary Philatelic Society. Held in the gymnasium of the Kerby Centre, 1133 - 7
Avenue SW, Calgary. The Western Chapter CAS will hold a lunchtime meeting during the show. For more
information contact Walter Herdzik, address above.

TORONTO DAY OF AEROPHILATELY - Sunday November 2™ 2014.
This annual event will be held from 11.15am to 4.00pm, at the Vincent Greene Foundation, 10 Summerhill
Avenue, near Summerhill subway station in Downtown Toronto. The Day features displays, questions and
answers, sales, trading, lunch at a nearby restaurant, and lots of excellent conversation. For more
information contact Dick Mcintosh - mcintosh47@sympatico.ca

EDMONTON SPRING NATIONAL SHOW - March 29" and 30" 2015 - www.edmontonstampclub.com
The Western Chapter CAS will hold a lunchtime meeting during the show.

ORAPEX, Ottawa - May 2™ - 3™ 2015 - www.orapex.ca ORAPEX is a national level show.
The CAS Annual General Meeting will be held at ORAPEX on Sunday afternoon.

ROYAL 2015 ROYALE - London, Ontario - May 22™ to 24™ 2015 (proposed) - www.rpsc.org
BNAPEX 2015 - Niagara Falls, Ontario - September 11" to 13" 2015 (proposed) - www.bnaps.org
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PRESIDENT’S REPORT

I was happy to see so many familiar faces and met a few new ones at our annual general
meeting held at Orapex last May. My congratulations to all the airmail exhibitors who
displayed a wide range of material.

One of the major topics of discussion was the increasing costs of printing and delivering
the newsletter. With the loss of revenues from the Snowbird Cover program, and the
crippling effect of Canada Post increasing the costs of postage, a recommendation was
made to increase membership dues. We, in fact, are not alone. Many other philatelic
organizations are facing the same economic realities. However, we may be able to learn
from the Postal History Society of Canada. They are pushing for online memberships. | am
hoping we can do the same by offering our Newsletter via email in a PDF Format to keep
memberships costs as low as possible. We will provide more information in upcoming
journals.

While some may argue that we have a healthy bank account today, my opinion is that
those monies should be used to promote the hobby and the CAS in particular. | welcome
any feedback you may havel

Our 100th edition of the CAS Journal is upcoming and to celebrate, we plan on providing
an all color edition! Lets make this as colorful as possible.

| would also like to thank Dick Malott for his many years of service with the Snowbird
Program. The Snowbirds have decided to discontinue providing the CAS with pilot signed
covers. Dick was instrumental in providing these wonderful collector items and provided
the CAS a great source of revenue. Thank you Dick for your efforts!

Have a safe and wonderful summer!
Steve Johnson

Minutes of Canadian Aerophilatelic Society Annual General Meeting
held May 4™ 2014 at ORAPEX in Ottawa

1. Steve Johnson called the meeting to order at 1.30 p.m.

In attendance were Steve Reinhard, Dick Malott, Dick McIntosh, Denice Guimond, Chris Hargreaves,
Steve Johnson & Brian Wolfenden.

2. A moment of silence was observed for departed friends

3. Membership dues: Brian Wolfenden had emailed a report to the executive that stated that an increase
in dues was required due to — (1) The end of the Snowbird Cover program as the Snowbirds are no
longer willing to fly the covers & (2) The major increase in postage that Canada Post started on March
31. The loss of the Snowbirds will cost us approx. $1100.00 per annum & the postage increase an other
$180.00 approx. this year & an estimated $240.00 in 2015, After a wide ranging discussion, it was
agreed, by a majority vote, to increase the fees to $25.00 for Canadian members, to $30.00 Canadian
for our U.S.A. members & to $35.00 Canadian for members in the rest of the world. Chris Hargreaves
is going look into sending the Journal out via email. When he is successful we will be able to lower the
rates for those who sign up for the email version. Moved by Dick McIntosh & seconded by Dick Malott.

4. Steve Reinhard reported that Volume 1 of the 7" edition of the AmericanAir Mail Catalogue is almost
ready for the printers. This will be CAM’s.

Continued


























































































